CAROLINA CROSSING SOUTH
ANNUAL HOMEOWNERS MEETING
OCTOBER 22, 2013






6:30 PM











MINUTES
I.  CALL TO ORDER – The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. by Mr. Ken Mamot, 
           President

     A.  DETERMINATION OF QUORUM – With a total of 11homeowners, 10 present and 1 by 

           Proxy, quorum was established.
     B.  PROOF OF NOTICE – Proof of notice was provided by Ms. Diane Munoz.
 C.  INTRODUCTIONS – Mr. Mamot introduced himself and other Board Members, Mr. Rob Crow, Mr. Tom Lake, Ms. Victoria Panzer, and Diane Munoz from ProComm. 
II.  APPROVAL OF MINUTES – A motion was made and seconded to approve the 2012 Annual  

          Meeting minutes.  Motion carried.
III.  FINANCIAL REVIEW
Mr. Rob Crow presented the year to date 2013 financials and the 2014 approved budget (pending tentative minor amendments).
IV.  PRESIDENT’S REPORT
           A. Since the last annual meeting, the board had one member resign, Ms. Barbara Buckley.
           B. The HOA, as a whole, is in good repair and is financially sound.  The Board completed several projects including: completed gate and call box repairs, revitalized a gate maintenance program, repaired community fence, re-stained fence, and contracted a new landscaping company, Star of Texas Landscaping.  

            Ms. Panzer introduced Mr. Michael Shandley of the company to all board members and attending homeowners.  Mr. Shandley addressed the group regarding the state of the irrigation system and shared some of the concerns regarding homeowner practices and his ability to provide quality service.

C. There are several ongoing projects pending: replacement of entrance lights, painting the gate and call box, assessment of the road for repairs, irrigation system assessment and possible repairs, and revive work on by-laws started about two years ago.


D. The Board will also oversee an ongoing improvement to the ACC approval process. The ACC point of contact for the ACC for 2014 is Mr. Steve Icke. The ACC is looking for an additional volunteer to fill a vacancy due to a resignation by Mr. John Ostrowski.
        
E. There will be a $2 increase to the HOA fee for 2014. The increase will be effective on the January 2014 payments.

V.  QUESTION AND ANSWER PERIOD
          Numerous homeowners are in violation of the community standards evidenced by non-motorized vehicles parked on streets, commercial vehicles being parked in the street, overhanging trees over sidewalks, and unkempt appearance of homes.  All new homeowners are not provided a copy of the declarations, covenants, or by-laws upon purchase of their home.  Board members are not notified when new homeowners or tenants move into the subdivision. Ms. Munoz offered to provide the Board a copy of the settlement statement so that new homeowners are identified and then made aware of the community standards. 
VI. ELECTIONS:  With one member resigning from the Board and two members completing their term, three positions on the board were available.  No new nominations were offered and accepted except Mr. Rob Crow who offered to serve on the board for another term.  He was unanimously voted back onto the board.  
VII. ADJOURNMENT

       A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 p.m.  Motion carried.


           




Respectfully submitted,
Date ____________________________

________________________________

